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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #17-0692 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: July 11, 2017 
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve Contract for South Ocean Bridge Drive Project – Lakes 

Engineering, Inc. - $600,000 (two-year total) 
 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission award a two-year contract for design and 
construction engineering services, in substantially the form attached, with Lakes 
Engineering, Inc. for the South Ocean Bridge Drive Project in the estimated amount of 
$600,000; and authorize the City Manager to approve two one-year renewal options, 
contingent on appropriation of funds.   
 
Background 
On January 18, 2017, the Procurement Services Division issued Request for 
Qualifications No. 471-11891 for the South Ocean Bridge Drive Project. On April 19, 
2017, the City Commission approved negotiations with the top ranked firm, Lakes 
Engineering, Inc. (CAM 17-0455).  Negotiation with Lakes Engineering, Inc. was 
successful and is therefore included in this approval request.   
 
The selected firm will provide design and construction engineering services under this 
contract as authorized by individual task orders for individual project tasks.  It is the 
intent of the City to use this firm for the entire South Ocean Bridge replacement project.   
 
Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the estimated amount of $600,000.  Funds for 
this contract in the amount of $600,000 are available in the FY 2017 Community 
Investment Plan in account listed below:  
 

Funds available as of June 9, 2017 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 
INDEX NAME 

(Program) 
OBJECT CODE/  

SUB-OBJECT NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Object Code) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 

(Object Code) 
AMOUNT 

331-P12087.331-6534 

Bridge 
Replacement at 

South Ocean Drive 
Capital Outlay/  

Consultant Design $1,500,000 $1,477,277 $600,000 

   

 TOTAL → $600,000 
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Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing:  

 Goal 2: Be a sustainable and resilient community.  

 Objective 1: Proactively maintain our water, wastewater, road, and bridge 
infrastructure.  

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are Ready.  
 
Attachments  
Exhibit 1 – Contract 
Exhibit 2 – Location Map 
 

 
Prepared by:   Raymond Nazaire, Engineering  
   Althea Pemsel, Finance 
   Linda Blanco, Finance 
 
Department Directors: Paul Berg, Public Works 
       Kirk Buffington, Finance 


